

Queen of All Saints School Board Meeting Minutes (Special Virtual Session) 9/8/2021

School Board Members in Attendance 9/8/2021:

- Jen Shaughnessy
- Chris Volansky
- Kelly Picha
- Gabe Kiley
- Becky Haberberger
- Mike Seppi
- Nicole Farris
- Bob Schillinger
- Amy Bush

Ex Officio Members:

- Bethany Beumer
- Fr. Detwiler
- I. Prayer
- II. No Minutes to approve due to this being a **special virtual session** requested by Mrs. Beumer
- III. Agenda-
 - QAS Virtual Guidelines- Meeting at the request of Mrs. Beumer to discuss the creation of guidelines if/when the school should close and revert to virtual learning. Per Mrs. Beumer, there are no St. Louis County or CDC guidelines on when a school should go virtual (due to a % or # of cases), but choosing to discuss in an effort to be prepared.
 - Current State
 - As of today's meeting, 3 classrooms (~60 students) are on virtual learning
 - Per our Archdiocese Regional Director, QAS can begin reporting Covid positive cases on a weekly basis, rather than as they come in. Moving forward, Mrs. Beumer will advise school community of numbers in the weekly Friday email
 - Sarah Dalton and Mrs. Beumer will continue to seek St. Louis County Health Department guidance for each case they are made aware of and follow their recommendation on how the case is to be handled
 - Class letters will continue to go out immediately to parents who have children directly exposed and must revert to virtual or advisement of a modified quarantine situation
 - Mrs. Beumer advised that efforts are in place with teachers to set expectations with their students to use Google Classroom and See Saw learning platforms
 - Modified quarantine does not apply to teachers- students only
 - o Mrs. Beumer proposed virtual guidelines
 - 25% of students are out of the building for 5 consecutive days and percent is going up



Queen of All Saints School Board Meeting Minutes (Special Virtual Session) 9/8/2021

- 25% of teachers are out of the building
- Virtual learning will be for a 2 week period
- Virtual learning will happen if the Archdiocese of St. Louis or the State of Missouri states that we have to go virtual
- o Discussion around guidelines
 - School Board recommendation is to pivot away from any % to indicate a transition to full school virtual learning. With the new modified quarantine guidelines, any student that can experience in person learning should continue to receive instruction in that way
 - Mrs. Beumer agrees with this approach and will continue to monitor and ensure that students who are on virtual learning will receive the instruction they need
- Action items
 - Mrs. Beumer will share additional information with the school community on the requirements for Modified Quarantine (refresher is needed due to parents being confused on what this really means)
 - Mrs. Beumer will ensure that students on Modified Quarantine will remain in a cohort and be isolated from other members of the school during the school day
 - Questions Mrs. Beumer will seek further guidance on from the St. Louis County Health Department:
 - If a vaccinated student is exposed, will they need to go on any level of quarantine?
 - Do students who have had Covid within 90 days be required to quarantine at any level is exposed?

IV. Closing Prayer



Queen of All Saints School Board Meeting Minutes (Special Virtual Session) 9/8/2021